

WIOAB 07-17

DATE:

October 26, 2017

TO:

All WIOA Subrecipients

FROM:

Laurel McMahan, Workforce Programs Manager

SUBJECT:

WIOA Revised Funding Levels due Short-Term Continuing Resolution

REFERENCE: U.S. DOL Training and Employment Guidance Letter (TEGL) - 27-16, Change 1

Due to the Continuing Appropriations Act for 2018, a continuing resolution was enacted by Congress on September 8, 2017. The U.S. Department of Labor issued revised WIOA Adult and Dislocated Worker funding levels for the 2018 fiscal year (October through June 2018). The resolution reduced states' October through June funding for WIOA Adult and Dislocated Worker programs by 0.6791 percent. WIOA Youth allocation remained intact.

To avert any impact upon local service delivery, the Governor's Reserve (State 15 percent) and Rapid Response set aside funds will absorb this funding reduction of \$26,951. For this TEGL 27-16, Change 1, WIOA subrecipient agreements will not be impacted. However, U.S.DOL has notified states that the final appropriation for FY18 may contain an additional rescission greater than the amount noted in this TEGL. Subrecipients will be notified if any further reductions occur.

If you have any questions regarding this action, please contact Gail Richardson at (208) 332-3570, extension 4155.